
The Executive Committee has held two meetings since the September 22, 2005 Faculty Meeting.  The following is a synopsis of the items shared by the Dean at these meetings:

A. LOCAL ISSUES

Update on Chair Searches

Geriatric Chair Search:  The Committee is currently scheduling second interviews for the 2 finalists for this position.

Community Health Chair Search:  Art Pickoff has been named the chair for the department.  He will continue as chair of pediatrics as well.

Boonshoft Gift:  

Part of this generous gift will be devoted to a venture funding program which will be made available early in 2006.
Community Mercy Health Partners Follow-Up
Dr. Part, Dr. Clasen, and Dr. Dunn have met with Andy McCulloch, CEO and President of Community Mercy Health Partners to discuss possible collaborations. Updates will be forthcoming as talks continue.

Community Blood Center 

Dr. Judith Woll is interested in research collaboration with our School.  Interested parties should contact the Dean’s office or e-mail Dr. Part to set up a brainstorm session.

CityWide Development/Dayton Development Coalition (DDC)
These companies, comprised of the area’s leaders in government, business and neighborhood leaders, provide leadership in creating and implementing strategies that address Dayton’s need for economic growth.  Dr. Part has been asked to sit on the Board of Trustees of CityWide and he, along with Jay Thomas will participate in the DDC’s strategic planning process as it relates to the BRAC.  Dr. Part also will serve on several committees for the Dayton Development Coalition.

B. STATE ISSUES:

Higher Education Funding Study Council
This Council is analyzing the process of the state instruction formula.  The state’s share of instruction from the OBR provides core funding to the various state supported programs.  The medical funding formula took a disproportionate hit in the recent budget.  This and other funding issues are being evaluated by this Council.  The Ohio Council of Medical School Deans are members of this Council.  Additionally, the clinical teaching line is being evaluated by an ad hoc subcommittee of the Ohio Council of Medical School Deans, and is being co-chaired by Matt Filipic.  This evaluation is mandated by the recent budget bill. Recommendations will be forthcoming to the Ohio legislature.  
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